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Patient Participation Group
Note of the meeting held on 24th April 2023 at Woolpack House

Present:  
PPG members: Murray Rose (Chair), Tony Cleaver, Sally-Ann Downs, Kathy Gibson, Dianne Gomery, Eric Graham, Kate Henderson-Nichol, Tim Howell,  Anna Hunter,  Ellen Murphy (Minutes), Robin Peach,  Charlette Sheil-Small, Gail Smith.
Practice: Wendy Stevens, Robyn Smyth
Apologies: Frank Healy, Phil Rigby, June Hutt
Follow-up to the PPG development session
The work done at the development session on 27th March had been used to develop a PPG Mission Statement, covering the Group’s purpose, values, how it will work and what success will look like. The content of this statement had been taken directly from the inputs made on that day; it was approved by the group, and accepted by the Practice representatives. Action:  Wendy will now add to the Mission Statement the Terms of Reference drawn up by the Practice, covering issues such as the structure of the group, meeting frequency and attendance, and committee responsibilities.
Diabetes
Support for patients with diabetes had been identified as a priority by the Practice. A proposal for taking this forward via the PPG was presented, informed by conversations between Murray and the York and District Diabetes Association (a branch of the National Diabetes Association, which has had links in the past with Dr Eaton and the hospital). This group had become less active since Covid, but was aiming to reinstate its monthly meetings, and had offered to work with the PPG to raise awareness of its existence. The aim would be to provide support and advice to patients who have diabetes, and so reduce the extent to which they need to contact the Practice. 

It was agreed that:

· This is a useful issue for the PPG to focus on, as it has good visibility and involves quite a substantial number of patients (nearly 1,000)
·  the Association will be asked whether their support extends to patients with pre-diabetes (Action: Murray) 
· Once the links with the Association are up and running, the nurses who advise patients on initial diagnosis will be asked to inform them about the Association. Leaflets will be prepared to support this. The Practice will also be able to arrange a mass text to all diabetes patients to inform them about the Association (Action: Wendy)
· Kathy will attend the next meeting of the Association, on 5th June, as a one-off to establish a link with the PPG. Two volunteers will then be sought from the wider PPG group to take forward the link, including attending future meetings. (Action: Robyn)

·  Dr Eaton or the Practice’s dietician could be invited to attend as a speaker, once the meetings have become well established.

Veterans
The Practice had also identified veterans as a priority group.  They are identified at registration – a system introduced two years ago. The number identified is currently very small, and most likely does not constitute the actual population, especially as some veterans may be reluctant to come forward. It was agreed that a short piece of work should be carried out in order to fact-find about the current position, including the various sources of support available, and to identify any issues. Action:  Murray and Kate. The next steps will then be considered, including how to reach those who haven’t registered.

Advertising the PPG
· The new Practice website is due to go live on 25th April, and will include a section about the PPG, including its email address. PPG members are invited to send in any feedback. Minutes of PPG meetings will be included (Action: Ellen to send to Robyn)
·  a statement will be drawn up to share with the wider PPG (group of 200) about the purpose of the group, its agreed mission statement and its initial priorities/ work to date. (Action:  Kate and Ellen). This will also include information about the new website. 
· A Digital Data Manager is due to be appointed, and will take forward work on all forms of digital communication including the website. Di has been invited to join the interview panel

Patient profiling
There was discussion of the overall profile of the patient population, and of how the Practice had identified priority groups for the PPG’s attention: patients with diabetes, carers and veterans. It was explained that these groups are seen as most likely to benefit from informal, non-clinical support of the kind which the PPG could help with. It was noted that it can be challenging to distinguish sharply between clinical and non-clinical support needs, and that other groups with specific health conditions might also benefit from the kind of informal support now being developed for those with diabetes. It was however also agreed that it was important to begin by focusing on a small number of specific priorities. Lessons from the PPG’s experience of working on this might then be applicable elsewhere.
Questions
In an open discussion session, a number of issues were raised as follows:

Booking appointments. A new appointment contact will begin on 15th May, requiring appointments to be provided within two weeks; resource constraints mean that this is likely to lead to increased pressure. The system of ringing at 8.00 am to ask for an appointment is currently being reviewed. It will be possible in future to book nurse appointments online, but there are currently no plans to extend this to doctor appointments, following problems experienced earlier. Sally endorsed the potential benefits of an online system for both doctors and nurses, based on experience elsewhere, and the scope for substantial gains. Action: Sally to share her experience with Wendy.
Telephone communications. Calls made by the Practice show as ‘Caller ID withheld’ on mobile phones.  This reflects confidentiality concerns, as some patients may not wish the source of the call to be visible. PPG members noted that many people avoid answering calls when the caller cannot be identified, which may mean that important calls are missed. Text messages can however also be used.

Annual checks. It was confirmed that while annual health checks are provided for some groups with specific conditions, these are not otherwise offered as standard.

Robyn Smyth. A very warm thank you was offered to Robyn, who will be leaving the Practice shortly, for all her very effective work towards setting up the PPG and the development of the new website: thank you Robyn! The Practice is currently seeking a replacement for Robyn’s post.
Meeting dates
Meeting dates for the rest of the year are as follows, all at 5.30 – 7.00pm at Woolpack House:
Monday 5th June; Monday 4th September; Monday 6th November.
